

April 29, 2020

Barry Rogowski TCP Department of Ecology PO Box 47600 Olympia, Washington 98504-7600

Transmitted via e-mail: brog461@ecy.wa.gov

RE: Request for Amendment of Agreed Order No. DE 9476

Dear Barry:

Thank you for your and the rest of the Department of Ecology Port Gardner Team's time over the last few months discussing the Port of Everett's ("Port") recent purchase and future actions at the Kimberly-Clark Worldwide Site ("Site").

Pursuant to our recent discussions, this letter serves as the Port's formal request to amend Agreed Order No. DE 9476 ("Agreed Order") to make the Port a party to the Agreed Order, including the implementation of an interim action to construct a low-permeability cap at the Site and other potential actions.

Please don't hesitate to contact me if you have any questions about this request.

Sincerely.

Erik Gerking

cc: John Level, AAG

Andy Kallus, TCP

Mike Brose, Kimberly-Clark

Brian Knox, Kimberly-Clark Legal Counsel

Lisa Lefeber, Port of Everett

Steve Thiele, Port of Everett Legal Counsel